Dear Parents,

I am pleased to write with this week's newsletter. This letter and previous versions can be found in the <u>letters section</u> of our website.

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of Love Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date with a range of key safeguarding and welfare information.

Emotional Wellbeing Support

Do you live in Harrogate, Ripon, Knaresborough or Craven and have a child or young person who faces barriers or difficulty in school due to social, emotional or mental health (SEMH)? Visit the SEMH virtual drop-in sessions for an individual conversation, support and information. What is the SEMH Virtual Drop-In? The virtual drop-in service offers individual conversation between parent/carers and SEMH Specialist Practitioners via phone or Microsoft Teams meeting. When are the drop-in sessions taking place? The session will be held on: Thursday 31st August

Contact Laura.henry@northyorks.gov.uk for more information and to book your slot.

Infection Control - Impetigo

Impetigo is a skin infection that's very contagious but not usually serious. It often gets better in 7 to 10 days if you get treatment. Anyone can get it, but it's very common in young children and we have been made aware of a number of recent cases in school.

The NHS has simple and straightforward advice for families on treating this which can be accessed here.





Transition Support

The Salvation Army has recently launched a podcast series of six to seven-minute episodes, focusing on transition. These are specifically aimed at children moving from Year Six to Year seven although some of the advice translates to starting a new class.

These quick and easy listens can be accessed here.



Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight

Year 6 Production – Minor Time Change

Children in Year Six have been busy getting ready to present their end of year production 'The Greatest Show' to families. No tickets are required and all are welcome to attend the performances which will take place as follows.

Tuesday 18 July <u>1.30pm</u> and 6.00pm Wednesday 19 July 6.00pm Please note slight change of start time for the Tuesday afternoon performance

Children will need to return to school at 5.30 to get ready for the evening performances. All performances will take place in St Paul's Church (next door to school).

Library Visits and Reading Challenge

Classes continue to enjoy their sequence of library visits to Harrogate library learning about their work and having the chance to enjoy browsing and reading books. Each class now has a class library card so they can borrow books to bring to shoo. Children are also welcome to bring their own library cards if they have them when to undertake their visits. Children have also started learning about the upcoming summer reading challenge. There is further information on this for families via the Harrogate Library Facebook page.

Inter School Athletics

We were delighted to have taken part in two inter school athletics competitions this week.

Having developed our knowledge and skills in our PE lessons this term and following our own school sports day it was great to then test ourselves competing against other schools.

Children from Reception through to Year 5 competed in track and field events including sprints, distance, relay and long jump earning points for their school.

In the Reception group St Peter's emerged as winners and in the Year 1&2, £&4 and 5 group runners up. Very well done to all who took part. A big thank you also to the PE staff at St Aidan's and the Year 10 young leaders who helped organise and run the events. Thank you also to all the parents who helped us walk there safely.









Many more pictures in the news section of our school website.





Nominate, Nominate, Nominate!

National Book Tokens are offering 5 schools the chance to win £1000 for their school library. Anyone can nominate a school and the more nominations a school receives the better chance of success they have. It only takes a few seconds to nominate us which you can do via this <u>link</u>. As well as voting please spready the word and encourage everyone and anyone to vote for St Peter's. Voting closes Monday 31 July. Please nominate us as soon as you can and spread the word. Many thanks.

Whole School

End of Term

The summer term ends on Tuesday 25 July with school finishing at 2.00pm.

As we head towards the end of term we will begin to more frequently put out lost property at the front of school at the start and end of the day in the hope of it finding its way back to the correct owners. Please so stop and take a look when you have chance.



We have a spare compost bin that we are happy to be put to good use in a family garden or allotment.

If you can make use of this please do let the office know and you would be very welcome to it. First come first served.

School Catering

dietary letters and forms.

We are excited to announce that we have instructed Aspens to provide the school Dinner services from September 2023.

Palmy and the rest of the fantastic kitchen staff will all remain at St Peter's, we are simply changing the service provider for our school lunches.

Please take a look at the <u>Information Leaflet</u> for more information about Aspens. We will send out more information to Parents/Carers next week, along with all the















St Peter's End of Year Disco Thursday 20 July | 6-8pm







Whole school invited

VIP tent for Y6 leavers
DISCO

DJ

Photo Booth

Games

Glitter Tattoos

BBQ, Bar & Tuck Shop

FOSP donations buckets on the night

*Parents must stay on site and be responsible for their children











Community News

Fundraising Efforts – York Children's Triathlon

Ava, Ari and Alexa have set themselves a fundraising goal of raising £200 to help our school fund improvements and maintenance of its green spaces in the playground by taking part in the York Kids Triathlon! A big thank you to them all for the dedication and commitment. If you would like to support them in their efforts you can do so via their JustGiving page which can be accessed here.



New School Consultation

North Yorkshire Council are consulting on a proposal to establish a new special school provision for autistic children (with or without diagnosis) aged 11 to 19 at the site of the former Woodfield Community Primary School at Woodfield Road, Harrogate, HG1 4HZ.

For more information, including how you can you're your say please follow this <u>link</u>.

Please note that this consultation closes on Monday 24th July.





Autumn **Booking Details**

Wednesdays Years 4-7 - 6-7pm Years 8-11 - 7-8pm

Block 1: (7 weeks) Sept 13th, 20th, 27th Oct 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th

Block 2: (7 weeks) Nov 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th Dec 6th, 13th, 20th Harrogate Grammar School Astroturf Pitch



Why Choose Us?

- FREE TASTER SESSION (New players only)
- Personalised training
- Specifically for girls
- Experienced and qualified coaches
- All abilities welcome





One-off Registration Fee: £20 (New players only covers cost of training tshirt)

Block 1:£60 Block 2 : £60 Block 1 & 2 : £110 (sibling discount available

How? 2 Simple Steps 1) Payment to be made to: Future Lioness Ltd. (Natwest) Acc no. 85258156 / Sort code: 55-81-11 Ref : Players Name

2) Please e-mail info@futurelioness.co.uk to confirm your payment and booking

What Next? We will e-mail you within 48 hours of payment to confirm receipt of payment and your booking



Receive a Future Lioness beanie hat or fleece headband with your block booking

www.futurelioness.co.uk

Merit awards

Early Years and Key Stage One	Year 3/4	Year 5/6
Kingfishers:	Owls:	<u>Herons:</u>
Viv C	Martha M	Nel S
Yeva B	Henry H	Callum B
Wrens:	<u>Starlings:</u>	Ravens:
Rabia I	Austin K	Ethan P
Hetty D	Freddie E	Finlay C-H
Finches:		<u>Eagles:</u>
Sidney J		Evie R
Charlie M		Macauley H
<u>Sparrows:</u>		
Sam C		
Рорру А		

Diary Dates



Important Diary Dates

Date	Activity	Year Group(s)
Tuesday 18 July	Year 6 Production performances – St Paul's	1.30pm whole school
2.00pm and 6.00pm	Church	6.00pm – Friends and family all
		welcome
Wednesday 19 July	Year 6 Production performance – St Paul's	6.00pm – Friends and family all
6.00pm	Church	welcome
Monday 17 July	End of Year Reports to Parents	All families
Thursday 20 July	FOSP end of year disco	All welcome
2023		
6.00 – 8.00		
Monday 24 July	Year 6 Treat Lunch – Pizza and Ice Cream	Year 6
12.00 – 1.00		
Tuesday 25 July	Leavers Service St Peter's Church	Whole School. All welcome
9.30am		
Tuesday 25 July	School closes at 2.00pm for summer holiday	All
2023		